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PAPER WORK WITH NEW TWISTS 

Paper work can mean long hours of toil over detailed reports, or it can 
take on an entirely new meaning at "Paper Work You'll Like", the new exhibit at 
the McKillop Gallery at Salve Regina College. Six artists will show paper 
artwork ranging from collage to monoprints now through March 14. 

Katherine Valvoda, a lecturer at Salve Regina College will show mixed 
media works with psychological and metaphyscial themes. 

JAZZ IN THE AFTERNOON 

The Noon Concert Series will showcase folk jazz with Native American, 
Indian and African influences when Tim Morgan and Tony Vacca perform on March 1. 
Morgan specializes in alto and soprano sax, flute, alto flute, and voice and 
Vacca combines vocal talents with the balafon, a forerunner of the xylophone, 
and other rarely heard percussion instruments including blekete drum and 
rainstick. Vacca and Morgan have recorded "Wizard's Dance" (Philo Records, 
1983) and "City Spirits" (Philo Records, 1986). 



WOMEN AND REPRODUCTIVE TECHNOLOGY 
EXAMINED BY WOMAN CONNECTION CONFERENCE 

A workshop entitled "Reproductive Technology and the Future" will take 
place at O'Hare Academic Center on Sat., March 4 from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. The 
workshop is sponsored by the Woman Connection Committee. 

Presenters represent the Institute on Women and Technology, a 
Massachusetts-based advocacy organization which works to analyze the effects of 
new and existing technologies on women. The institute contends that scientific 
and medical procedures, from birth control devices to surgery, have been 
designed by men and carried out by men on women without concern for women's 
emotional, economic or physical well-being. 

Following morning presentations, a panel will challenge the featured 
speakers and generate audience discussion. Panelists will include Linda J. 
Kushner, an attorney and Rhode Island state representative; Rosalina Ekman 
Ladd, a philosophy instructor at Wheaton College and clinical lecturer at Brown 
University; and Karen Murphy, Director of the Graduate Management department at 
Salve Regina. 

* * * 
FRENCH CLUB: FILM AND FEAST UPDATE 

Two of the more enjoyable aspects of any national culture are its films and 
its food, and the French Club makes a feast of both. 

Le Cercle Francais recently viewed "Diva" directed by Jean-Jacques Beineix. 
On March 1, the club will sponsor its annual French cooking contest. The 

cooking portion is open only to students, but faculty and staff are invited to 
taste desserts and hors d'oeuvres. Look for flyers announcing exact time and 
location or contact Sr. Eugena Poulin, at ext. 276. 

* * * 
JUMP FOR THE HEART OF IT 

Have fun and raise funds for the American Heart Association on Sunday, 
March 12 at 6 p.m. The College Intramural Department will sponsor a one-hour 
"Jump for Heart" program at the Newport County YMCA. 

Faculty and students are invited to form teams. Refreshments will be 
served and joining is as easy as counting to three: 

1. Form a team of your friends and or co-workers. 
2. Select an event: Swim for Heart 

Jump Rope for Heart 
Aerobics for Heart 

3. Solicit friends or family to sponsor you by contributing (pledging) on 
a per minute/hour basis. 

For more information, contact Jerri DiCamillo, Coordinator of Intramurals, 
Athletic Building, Room 205, ext. 404. 



* * * 
LIP-SYNC CONTEST 

The junior class will sponsor the First Annual Lip-Sync Contest on Tuesday, 
March 14 at 8 p.m. in Mercy Gym. 

Live entertainment will be provided by Ron Bianco and his singing dog Bilbo 
in a fun medley of 50s favorites by Buddy Holly, Ritchie Valens, Elvis and 
others. 

Cash prizes will be awarded for lip-sync winners. Tickets cost $3. For 
more information, contact Eric Weliczko at ext. 348 or Frank Montecalvo at ext. 
480. 

* * * 
PHANTOM OF THE OPERA SURVEY 

Would you spend $55 to see "Phantom of the Opera" in New York? College 
Activities needs to know. If there's enough demand, we will order the tickets 
which will be sold in the fall on a first come, first serve basis. Reservations 
are tight, so we wouldn't be going until Spring 1990. If you are interested 
call ext. 490. 

CATS 

Due to popular demand, an additional 25 orchestra tickets are now available 
for the April 16 performance of "Cats" at the Providence Performing Arts Center. 
Tickets can be purchased at College Activities for $30 each which includes 
transportation by coach bus. The bus leaves Miley at 12:30 p.m. Hurry; tickets 
are going fast! 

* * * 
FACULTY AND STAFF APPRECIATION 

Students will pay tribute to faculty and staff during Faculty and Staff 
Appreciation week Feb. 27 - March 3. 

Newport Mayor Robert McKenna will present a proclamation to Sister Lucille 
McKillop on Wednesday, March 1 to officially recognize faculty and staff 
contributions. Students will also sign a Scroll of Appreciation which will be 
displayed in Ochre Court. 

John Rok, Dean of Students said, "The students want to express their 
appreciation for staff and faculty now--for what they're doing for the students 
today--not four years down the road." 

* * * 



SEARS FOUNDATION GRANT 

Sister M. Therese Antone, Vice President for Institutional Advancement 
announced an unrestricted grant to the College of $1,400 from the Sears -
Roebuck Foundation. 

The foundation presents an annual award to Salve Regina, and the funds may 
be used for the support of general operations of the College. This year's grant 
was presented to the College by Peter Nero, store manager of the Middletown 
Sears - Roebuck. 

* * * 
HONOR'S CONVOCATION DATE ANNOUNCED 

This year's Honor's Convocation will be held on Saturday, April 22 at 10:00 
a.m. in the Naval War College's Spruance Auditorium. The Convocation will be 
followed by a reception in Wakehurst for award recipients, parents, guests and 
Sigma Phi Sigma members and their families. Look for more details in future 
editions of the News Bulletin. 

LISTEN AND LEARN ABOUT GREAT AUTHORS 

You can learn more about great authors when the English department hosts 
senior thesis presentations on Saturday, Feb. 25 and Sunday, Feb. 26. 
Morning sessions will take place from 8:30 a.m. - 12 p.m. and afternoon sessions 
will run from 1 p.m. - 4 p.m. on both days. 

FACULTY NEWS 

Sister M. Therese Antone, Vice President for Institutional Advancement has 
been accepted into the Massachusetts Institute For Technology (MIT) program for 
senior executives. Sister Therese will attend March 5 - May 5. The intensive 
management program includes senior executives from all over the United States as 
well as from international businesses and government organizations. 

Limited to 50 students, the program addresses concerns of senior management 
executives, including world economy, rapid technological change and effective 
human resource management. Planned seminars integrate business principles with 
elements of the humanities by using Shakespeare and other classical literary 
sources, along with economic data, to create a humanistic and holistic base for 
corporate strategy, planning and management. 

In addition, Sister Therese addressed the members of the District I Council 
for the Advancement and Support of Education (CASE) Conference held in Montreal 
in early February. She discussed "Strategies for Raising Corporate and 
Foundation Support in a Capital Campaign." 



Reverend John J. Duggan, Ph.D., priest counselor for students and the 
College community at Salve Regina, has been elected to membership in the 
American Psychological Association (APA). The APA is the world's largest 
association of psychologists with affiliations through-out the United States and 
Canada. · 

Dr. Mary Louise Greeley, Chair of the Biology & Biomedical Sciences 
Department presented a talk on "Cholesterol: The Evaluation of its Nutritional 
Theory and Current Practice" at a luncheon for the Newport Hospital Auxiliary in 
honor of new auxiliary members. Dr. Greeley addressed such pertinent issues as 
the recent increase in the number of adults with abnormal cholesterol, current 
theories on reducing cholesterol, the types of fatty acids and their effects on 
cholesterol, and the HDL and LDL components of cholesterol and their effects on 
atherosclerosis and its long-term impact on health. 

Jay Lacouture, Chairperson of the Art Department recently attended a 
conference hosted by The Getty Center for Education in the Arts in Los Angeles. 
The conference, "Education in Art: Future Building", was an invitational event 
attended by arts administrators, museum staff, art teachers, college professors 
and public policy makers in the arts. The 'Getty Center is dedicated to 
improving the quality and status of arts education in the nation's schools. 

The French Review, the national magazine for the American Association of 
the Teachers of French, published "Computer Technology Once Again" an article 
written by Sr. Eugena Poulin in its February issue. This article addresses the 
problems of word processing encountered by foreign language teachers and 
suggests some solutions. 

Dorothy Troendle Memorial The Faculty Senate wishes to establish a 
memorial in honor of Dorothy Troendle. After consulting with her family, they 
decided that a set of scholarly books for the new library would be a fitting 
tribute. 

Collections will continue through February. Donations should be given to 
Sister Patricia Combies. Please make checks payable to "Salve Regina College 
Faculty Senate" with a note "for Dorothy Troendle Memorial." 

* * * 
STAFF NEWS 

Several members of the Professional Staff recently attended a Seminar on 
Acquaintance/Date Rape Prevention held at the University of Rhode Island as part 
of a national video teleconference. Wayne Carlile, Jan Steimer, Sister Hope 
Hughes, Sue Rose, Kim Campbell, Teresa Fitzsimmons, Liz Minifie, and John Rok 
participated in the on-site discussion program and national teleconference 
network that connected nearly 200 other university locations across the country. 

Jimmie Lynch, Director of Salve Regina College Intramurals/YMCA Program, 
recently attended the Annual Region I National Intramural Recreational Sports 
Association Conference (NIRSA) at the High Ridge Sport & Convention Center in 
Killington, VT. Lynch serves as a member of the Intramural/Special Events 
Committee. 

;ff ' 
' 



Tim O'Brien, who attended Salve Regina College for four years and graduated 
with an Administration of Justice degree, has been appointed to serve as hall 
director for Carey Mansion and Seaview residence halls. 

Jerry Zeoli, has been appointed as varsity field and track coach for men 
and women for the Spring season. Zeoli, a native of Johnston, Rhode Island, is 
currently on sabbatical from his duties as Athletic Director and head football 
coach at Moses Brown in Providence. 

* * * 
STUDENT NEWS 

Regina Graziani, '88, is a semifinalist for a Fulbright Grant. Graziani is 
completing her graduate studies in International Relations as she awaits final 
word on the Fulbright. 

Patricia Real!, Salve Regina Women's Basketball Team's Center, is the 
second most accurate NCAA Division III shooter in the nation. She averages 16.8 
points per game. Salve Regina College ranks eleventh in the nation. 

Women's Basketball Ranked in Top Ten, the women's basketball team is 
currently the tenth ranked team in New England, according to the most recent New 
England Women's Basketball Association Coaches Poll. The Lady Newporters 
received 17 points from New England Coaches after a 4-0 start. The poll marks 
the first time a Salve Regina Basketball team has been included in the top ten 
in New England. Congratulations to Coach Sheedy, assistant coach St. Jean and 
the entire team. 

Sherri Catizone, a sophmore majoring in Politics and who plans to attend 
law school, has been named a semi-finalist in the annual competition for the 
Harry S. Truman Foundation Scholarship. The foundation established by Congress 
to honor President Truman, assists outstanding students in the preparation for 
public service careers. Only one scholarship is awarded each year in the United 
States, and it can include $28,000 over four years in undergraduate and graduate 
studies. Sherri will receive news of final selection this spring. 

* * * 
STUDY ABROAD UPDATE 

Currently three students are enjoying a full year of study in Europe. 
Janet Papalia is in Spain, Nancy Lee Miller is at Trinity and All Saints 
College, Leeds, England. Jason Burrell is at Parsons School of Design, Paris. 

Eighteen students left for study in Europe during the first week of 
January. Nine went to England, three are in France, two are in Italy, two are 
in Spain, one went to Austria and one has gone to sea. This sea-study program 
consists of visiting major port cities of Europe throughout the semester. 
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